
 
 
 

 

 

Brittany Zimmer 
Sr. Advisor 
Leave to Construct Applications 
Regulatory Affairs 
 
 

tel 519-436-5442 x5004651 
Brittany.Zimmer@enbridge.com 
EGIRegulatoryProceedings@enbridge.com 
 

Enbridge Gas Inc.   
50 Keil Drive North, 
Chatham, ON N7M 5M1 
Canada 
 

 
VIA EMAIL and RESS 
 
 
May 2, 2023 
 
 
Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700  
Toronto, Ontario, M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Nancy Marconi: 
  
Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas)  

 Ontario Energy Board (OEB) File No. EB-2022-0249 
Hidden Valley Community Expansion Project 
Interrogatory Responses - Redacted 

 
Enclosed please find the redacted interrogatory responses for the Hidden Valley 
Community Expansion Project (“Project”).   
 
In accordance with the OEB’s Practice Direction on Confidential Filings, Enbridge Gas 
is requesting confidential treatment of the following exhibits.  Details of the specific 
information and reasons for confidential treatment are set out below: 
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Exhibit Description of 
Document 

Confidential 
Information 
Location 

Brief 
Description 

Basis for Confidentiality 

Exhibit 
I.STAFF.2 
Attachment 1 

IR Response to 
Exhibit I.STAFF.2 
 

Page 1 Personal 
Information 

The redactions relate to the 
names and contact information 
of property owners. This 
information should not be 
disclosed in accordance with 
the Freedom of Information and 
Protection of Privacy Act. 
Pursuant to section 10 of the 
OEB’s Practice Direction on 
Confidential Filings, such 
information should not be 
provided to parties to a 
proceeding. 
 

Exhibit 
I.STAFF.6 
Attachment 1 

IR Response to 
Exhibit I.STAFF.6 

Pages 16-21 Personal 
Information 

The redactions relate to the 
names and contact information 
of property owners. This 
information should not be 
disclosed in accordance with 
the Freedom of Information and 
Protection of Privacy Act. 
Pursuant to section 10 of the 
OEB’s Practice Direction on 
Confidential Filings, such 
information should not be 
provided to parties to a 
proceeding. 
 

Exhibit 
I.STAFF.6 
Attachment 2 
 

IR Response to 
Exhibit I.STAFF.6 

Page 2 and 3 Personal  
Information 

The redactions relate to the 
names and contact information 
of property owners. This 
information should not be 
disclosed in accordance with 
the Freedom of Information and 
Protection of Privacy Act. 
Pursuant to section 10 of the 
OEB’s Practice Direction on 
Confidential Filings, such 
information should not be 
provided to parties to a 
proceeding. 
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Since filing its pre-filed evidence, Enbridge Gas has refined both the Project-specific 
customer attachment forecast and estimated capital costs (described in Exhibits B and 
E, respectively). Through refinement of Project design and the underlying attachment 
forecast, in the normal course of project development, Enbridge Gas identified an error 
whereby it counted a multi-unit condo property as a single potential customer when it 
should have been counted as 64 potential customers. Accordingly, the total forecasted 
customer attachment forecast (capture rate) has been updated from 110 to 130. 
Additionally, more detailed designs for the pipeline main and servicing infrastructure 
have allowed the Company to update Project cost estimates, resulting in an overall 
reduction in the Project costs from approximately $3.5 million to $3.3 million. As a result 
of the refinements described above, the Project-specific DCF analysis and PI result 
have also been updated. Enbridge Gas has reflected these updates throughout its 
responses to interrogatories contained within the attached package and will file updates 
to select relevant excerpts of its pre-filed evidence, with changes denoted in the 
margins, with the OEB not later than May 5, 2023. 

Also, please note an excel version of the following exhibits have been included with this 
submission. 

• Exhibit I.ED.1, Attachment 2
• Exhibit I.ED.5, Attachment 4
• Exhibit I.ED.24, Attachment 1

Also, please note that in Enbridge Gas’s response to Exhibit I.ED.16, part e), the 
Company noted that it will file an updated response with the OEB no later than May 31, 
2023. 

The unredacted confidential Exhibits will be sent separately via email to the OEB. 

The above noted submission has been filed electronically through the OEB’s RESS and 
will be made available on Enbridge Gas’s website. 

If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned. 

Sincerely, 

Brittany Zimmer 
Sr. Advisor, Leave to Construct Applications 
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